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MINUTES OF THE CLUB100 28th ANNUALGENERAL MEETING 
HELD ON 20 AUGUST 2015
Committee
Terry Miller



Chairman




Jeff Solomon



Vice Chairman




Ron Van Haarlem


Treasurer



Paul Edwards



Road Biking




Sean Gallick



MTB




Rodney Wittstock


Race Commissioner

Charmaine Scheepers


Road Biking



Angie Cinnamon


Club Secretary


1.  Welcome

The Chairman welcomed everyone present to the 28th AGM and declared the meeting properly constituted and opened the meeting.  
2.  Present & Apologies


See attached list
3.  Notice of Meeting
Notice of the meeting was sent out on time and the Chairman announced that the meeting was constituted.  
4.  Acceptance of previous minutes

The minutes of the 27th AGM held on 25 June 2014, having been circulated, were confirmed as a true reflection of the meeting.
Proposed by:  Peter Elliott
Seconded by:  Rick Ball






5.  Matters arising from Minutes

None
6.  Chairman’s Report – Terry Millar
The Chairman’s report was circulated to members prior to the meeting and was taken as read.
Terry Millar advised member that the Team Vitality partnership had been terminated and read out the notice that was sent out to members, noting the reasons.  This was well received by the members 

TM also advised that the committee and Doug Ryder were currently working on signing a new sponsor and that Vitality would be refunding the club all expenses for the period January to June 2015.  He confirmed that the club is financially secure. 

The full Chairman’s report is available for viewing on our website and on request. 

Questions arising from the floor:

Q:  What process had been followed with regards to the decision around the partnership and whether the committee was able to make the decision without consulting the members first?
A:  The Club’s constitution states that the Club committee is empowered to go out and find a suitable sponsor without the members vote.  The committee was also under the impression that Vitality would be a sponsor however it eventually proved to be a takeover and not a sponsorship.  It became apparent that there was no intention to have the Club100 logo on the kit.  Vitality’s objectives were very different to those of Club100.

Q:  Are members part of Team Vitality or Club100?

A:  TM confirmed that members were definitely Club100 members regardless of whether they activated their membership with Team Vitality.  Members would be able to retain both memberships if they so choose.  If existing Club100 members had only activated with Team Vitality for 2015 and not paid Club100, their membership with the club would still be acknowledged.

Q:  What kit must members ride in?

A:  TM advised that members should revert back to wearing the MTN Club100 kit for official club rides.

Q:  Is Club100 registered as a trademark and if not, it should be investigated.
A:  Club100 has not been registered as a trademark.

TM apologised to the members for the turmoil that the “merger” had caused especially with the mountain bikers.  In hindsight, we should have handled it in a different way.

Richard Baker thanked the committee for all their efforts in trying to secure a sponsor for the club.

7.  Financial Report – Ron Van Haarlem
The Annual Financial Statements were sent out to all members and is available on the website, www.club100.co.za.

A summarised version was presented at the meeting.

The clubs finances remain in good shape.  As at 31 December 2014, the members fund was sitting at R740k.
· The Income decreased slightly, mainly due to a small decrease in sponsorship and membership fees.
· Our major expense is the various commissions although this was much lower than in 2013.
· Salaries were also much higher as an additional half day staff member was employed to assist with the administration.

· Vehicle expenses decreased as no major unexpected vehicle maintenance was carried out
TM thanked Ron for his time and effort as well as Nick Stamatiadis for carrying out the 2014 audit on a “pro bona” basis.

Questions arising from the floor:

Q:  Anton Van Achterberg queried the Branch Contributions.

A:  TM advised that the branch contributions were made up mainly of kit being issued to new members in the other branches as well as the small financial contribution given to Cape Town each year.

Acceptance of the financials.
Proposed by: Sean Gallick

Seconded by: Gareth Tudor

8.  Election and appointment of Committee members
Terry thanked the members of the committee for their efforts and dedication to the club.  
The current committee had agreed to continue for another year. 
Paul Edwards will be relocating to Mauritius and has stepped down as Road Commissioner.  Charles Morris, a current committee member, will take over as Road Commissioner.

Ian Hoy was nominated by onto the committee to represent Northern Farm MTB
Proposed by: Angie Bonser
Seconded by: Terry Millar
9.  Road Routes
Due to the road works along Cedar Road all Saturday rides were moved to Woodmead.  Members were bored with the same route every week.
TM advised that Charles Morris had been investigating alternate venues:

· Hertford Country Hotel

· Velverde

· Maritime Bushveld Estate

Various alternate routes from Broadacres into the cradle were suggested by members however SG & IH advised that these were not advisable.  
Other routes from Woodmead need to be investigated and planned
Sunday ride – the “coffee ride” is to be included as one of the regular routes.

Start times – earlier start times for the road rides were suggested.

Charles Morris suggested the following start times which were agreed to.

Summer – 06h00, Autumn & Spring – 06h30, Winter 07h00.

10. Road & MTB Etiquette 

A few complaints were received with regards to etiquette on the rides.

TM appealed to members to abide by the Club’s Code of Conduct and for members to listen to the ride marshals and Think Bike marshals.

11.  Ride Marshals
Additional ride marshals are urgently need and TM asked members to please advise the Road Commissioner if they are willing to become a marshal.

Peter Kramer asked if the road marshals are trained and by who.

TM advised that marshal training is done from time to time and that it is done in house.  Think Bike marshals have a strict training program that they need to go through in order to qualify as TB marshals.
12.  General
None
The Chairman thanked everyone present for attending the meeting.

Meeting closed at 19h00
